
PRESIDENT

TAKES REINSLANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
Acting President BOB HAMTLL officially

took the reins of the college this past week
from President-On-Leave DALE PARN

ELL. Bob continued to work temporarily
at his old research director’s desk. Next

week he can be reached at the president’s
office at the new campus.
CAROL BECKLEY has succeeded HELEN

HAYNIE as secretary to the president. She
also will continue as Board of Education

secretary.

r

SATURDAY, JULY 6, 1968
o V e underway

Barring more construction delays, the 200
N. Monroe St. staff is to move next week to

the new campus. WINNIE WESTFALL,
switchboard operator, is to start receiving
LCC calls at the new campus number on

Monday. It probably will be mid-weekbefore
everybody gets moved.

Our telephone number is 747-4501. The
address is 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene 97405.
Here are a few of the new campus office

telephone extensions:

THIS WEEK

MONDAY, JULY 8
Registration

Registration for Fall Term classes is

supposed to get underway Monday, July
15, in the Health Building on the new cam
pus. Workmen promised Dean of Students
BUD HAKANSON this week that the future

English and Foreign Languages Department
space on the lower floor will be ready for
registering students.
Counserlors will be available from 8 a.m.

to 5 p.m.

nears

This week: Move from 200 N. Monroe to

new campus

WEDNESDAY, JULY 10

President’s Cabinet, 9 a.m., Board room in
new campus Administration Building

COMING UP

301 Dean of College Services, W.W. Cox
305 Purchasing
310 Reception, PBX
311 Bookkeeping
315 Workroom

Wednesday, July 17: Board of Education
meeting, 7:30 p.m.. Board room in new
campus Administration Building.

Wednesday, July 31: Convention in Portland
to nominate Dale ParnellforStateSuper-

intendent, 8:30 p.m. at site to be announced

X rays require320 Ray LaGrandeur
323 Adult Ed.

326 Gerry Rasmussen
328 Dean of Instruction, Lew '"ase

It’s chest X ray time again. State law
requires that school employees be checked
for TB. Classifiedpersonnelmustshowevi-

dence before the end of July that they’ve
been examined. Faculty have until mid-
September.

Free X rays are available at the Lane

County Tuberculosis & Health Association,
25 W. 8th, Eugene, on Thursdays and Fri
days between the hours of 1 and 5 p.m.

The Roundup is prepared by th«
Office of Information Services at

Lane Community College, 200 N.
Monroe, Eugene, Ore. 97402.

331 President’s Office, Dr. Hamill
332 Bert Dotson

333 Conference Room

334 Richard Eymann

341 Board Room

356 Dean of Students, Bud Hakanson

360 Automotive Shop

361 Diesel Shop
363 Control Room -- boiler room

364 Shop #2 — Machine Tech. Bldg.
365 Maintenance Shop

J67 Rnnm -- Air Tech. Bldg.
376 UHp*r-level Office — Apprentice-

sMpBldg.

379 Welding
After the move from 200 North Monroe

and the switcliboard is closed, the ^ring-
field Campus may be reached via these
□umbers: 747-3269 or 747-4721.

Enrollment: 816
Buildings
New campus buildings will bear these

names, the Board of Education has decided:

named
Summer Term enrollment bead count is

up to 816 and should climb to 850 or 900
as late-starting classes get underway. The
estimated full-time equivalent is 200.

The total is slightly above the number ex
pected. An abbreviated list of about 120
ccHirses, two-thirds college transter, is
being taught. Most of the classes arc being
held at the %>ringfieid campus.

Auto-Diesel Technology

Air Technology
Machine Technology
Electronics Technolc^y

Industrial Technology
Health

Science

Apprenticeship
Business

Physical Education
Forum

Administration

The Center

approved
FCC approval of the shift of KLCC to

the new campus arrived iast week, reports
ROGER HOUGLUM, Electrwiics Depart
ment chairman.

The new location and its powerful trans
mitter will bring most of Lane, Linn and
Benton counties within broadcasting reached
the station. “We will have close to 1M,000
potential listeners,” Roger said.

Shift

col I eg e
The Oregon Department of Employment

advises that 51 per cent of LCC students
usually work part-time, compared to 34
per cent of University of Oregon students.
Thirty-one per cent of LCC students work

half-time or more compared to 12 per cent
of UO students in tte same category.

Poor man's

Entrances are to be named for areas of

Lane County:

East Entrance - McKenzie

South Entrance - Willamette

West Entrance - Siuslaw
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Eight staff members went to the capitol

Monday for the swearing-in of DALE PARN-
ell as State Superintendent of Public In

struction. In the group were President BOB
HAMILL, DeanofStudentsBUDHAKANSON,
Dean of College Services BILL COX, Re
search Director JIM SNOW, Data Proces

sing Director FLOYD WILKES, and Social
Science Department Chairman CARROL
de BROEKERT.

Bert reports that about 200 people, in
cluding Dale's secretary, HELEN HAYNIE,
and Dale’s family witnessed the ceremony.

Admmistrative Assisuni bLRT DOTSON

and wife, LOI, celebrated their 25th wed
ding anniversary Wednesday. They spent
the holiday at Lincoln City “without the
kids.”

HAPPY JULY BIRTHDAYS TO: DARYL

JOSSART, mechanics prof, 10; RALPH
BURNS, counselor-instructor; 12; CARL
BLOOD, Industrial Technology department
chairman, 15; GEORGE M.AST, mechanics
prof, 15; JUI^ON POND, chemistry prof,

15; Dale PARNELL, president-on-leave,
16; RAY STINNETT, psychology prof, 16;
GERRY RASMUSSEN, associate dean of in
struction, 18; MILLIE HARTSTROM, bus
iness prof, 21; ROY RUSHING, mechanics
prof, 22; IRENE PARENT, couaeelor-in
structor, 23, ANTOINETTE ROBINSON;
English prof, 25; SHELIA JUBA, English
prof, 29; RON MITCHELL, social science
prof, 31.

MURIEL PETERSON, dental assistant
prof, is attending summer school at the
University of Iowa. She is in the second year
of a program funded by the Public Health
Service.

MARILYN HAUGAN, business prof. Is
taking 15 hours of classes this summer at
Oregon State University. She's working to
ward a master’s degree in business educa
tion.

WILDA CONRAD, part-time secretary in
the president's office for the past three

years, left Friday to accept a full-time
position as secretary at Lighthouse Tem
ple in Eugene. She graduated in June from
Bible Standard College.

The Self Study Report is in the home

stretch and may be completed this month,
reports Chairman JIM SNOW. Information

Secretary KITTY SEYMOUR is chair

manning a assembly-binding crew which is
putting the book together. It will have 120
pages.

HF[ EN LYNN, who has taught in LCC’s
Business Department, became secretary
to the Funding ^;>ecialist and Research Dir
ector on June 4.

The mother of FLORENCE HEDDEN, Of
fice of Instruction secretary, died June 22
at Canby, Ore. Mrs. T.M. Leutwyler had
been in a nursing home for 15 months as
a result of a series of strokes.

Practical nursing faculty and students and
P.E. Prof RICHARD NEWELL attended a

Oregon Nurses Association meeting on birth
defects May 27-28 at the Lane County Fair
grounds. A member of the program com
mittee was KAY HAMILL, R.N., wife of
LCC's president.

business prof,
is in her second business workshop of the

summer at the University of Oregon. She
expects to complete her master’s work by
fall.

MILLIE HARTSTROM,

Dean of Students BUD HAKANSON on

May 28 was appointed f’hairman of the Stu
dent Contact Committee of the Oregon High

School-College Relations Council.
Two LCC counselors spend half of each

working day during the last two weeks of May
at the Weyerhaeuser plant in Springfield.
They were familiarizing themselves with
the kinds of skills needed for various jobs.

Information they gathered will be passed on
to othe counselors and students. DALLAS

HA VERLAND and BOB COOK report finding

a great deal of support for LCC among the
Weyerhaeuser workers.

The Titan yearbook got off to the printer
in late June, reports Advisor BETTY
EKSTROM. It should be in the mail to pur
chasers not later than mid-August. Its
quality is reported improved over last
year’s book.

EVAN ALFORD, English prof, assumed
the chairmanship of the Staff Personnel Pol

icies Committee on July 1. Committee mem
bers elected him last month. He succeeds

KAREN LANSDOWNE, English prof.

What used to be known as the Division

Council is now called the Instructional
Council. Its members are the instructional

deans and department chairmen.

Dean of Instruction LEWIS CASE and

family were vacationing this week with re
latives at Santa Maria, Calif. Lew returns
next week in time for a dean’s meeting

Monday and Tuesday at SWOCC at Coos
Bay.

FLORENCE HEDDEN, secretary to Dean
LEWIS CASE, took a vacation trip In early
June with hubby to Illinois and Kentucky.
In the latter state, the Heddens visited
friends “we hadn’t seen for 24 years. They
really know how to live down there,” Flor
ence says, “so peaceful and relaxed on the
front porch.”

The Nursing Department reports that
four classes already are filled for Fall
Term. They include dental hygiene, 16 stu
dents; associate degree
students; dental assisting, 24 students;
practical nursing, 32 students. There were

more than three applicants for each vacancy.

43nursing.KATHY PIPKINS is a new classified em

ployee doing informational writing for LS.
HAKANSON, dean of students, and W.W.
COX, dean of administrative services. A
journalism student this past year, she was
to marry Wayne Dave, adrafll/lg student, to
day (Saturday) at Elmira Church of Christ.

MARY MERRILL, business prof, has dev
eloped a proposal fora“recycle, re-entry
and recovery program” for female business
students. They could enter at almost any
time and then take training of whatever type
and length might be needed to correct
clerical skills deficiencies. The proposal is
being studied by the Office of Instruction.

President BOR HAMH.L has appointed a
committee to develop parking regulations
for the new campus. It hopes to have a

proposal ready in early August. Members
include:

COX, Dean of Students BUD HAKANSON,
Traffic Officer WALLY ROWLAND, Hace-
ment Director BUCK BAILEY, and Adult
Education Coordinator JORB JOHNSON.

HAPPY BELATED JUNE BIRTHDAY

JOE SEARL, geography prof, 1; MIL
DRED WILSON, basic education prof, 2;
PENNY MILLER, business office bookkeep
er, 7; PAM HOBBS, audio-visual secretary,
12; JACK CARTER, coordinator of student
activities, 15; KEN HILLS, director of
counseling, 16; JACK KREITZ, business de
partment chairman, 19; BERT DOTSON, ad
ministrative assistant, 22; LEEHALBERG,
math prof, 22; ELVIE MILLETT, student
records clerk, 24.

Dean of College Services BILL
TO:

LISL FENNER, former secretary for
research and funding, is letting no grass
grow under her feet in Massachusetts. She.,

has part-time secretarial jobs with a law
firm and an electric components firm and

on Aug. 1 is to open a ladles’ custom tail
oring shop for English friends in Boston.

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3 bedrooms, close
to new campus at 1030 E. 32Dd; rented
until Aug. 15. Contact Bob Caswell, 9615
S.W. Vista Place, Portland, Ore. 97225.


